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For the Newsletter to be received by the first day of each month, Session has set the deadline 

for all submissions to be on or before the 15th of each month (via e-mail or diskette only). 
We extend a sincere welcome to everyone to join us for worship and any events you see listed in the newsletter. 

CHURCH LEADERSHIP & STAFF  

Moderator:  Rev. Feild  Russell 

Clerk of Session:  Susan Carter 
 

Class 2016 
Don Hilsmier -  Membership/Outreach 

Carolyn Jones  -  Congregational Care 

Rick Owen  -  Personnel 

Dorothy Pullease -  Stewardship/Finance 
 

Class 2017 

Tony Fortune -  Missions 

Cathy Richmond -  Preschool 

McNair Tornow -  Worship 

Carolyn West -  Fellowship & Nurture 
 

Class 2018 

Sara Brewer -  Membership/Outreach 

Jimmy Ennis -  Building  Grounds 

Emily Garrett -  Congregational Care 

Denise Powell -  Educational Leadership 
 

Clerk of the Works  - Larry Zimmer 
Permanent Funds Ministry -  Jim Swinkola 

Treasurer: Dr. Ronald L. McGowan 

Asst Treasurers: Allen Clark, Rob Clemmer, 

Jean Eells, Bruce Pendergast, Dorothy Pullease 
 

Church Staff 
Rev. Feild Russell,  Pastor 

Mobile: 757-846-1105 

Email: pastor@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 

Rev. Leslie Piper, Parish Associate 

belibrarylady@gmail.com    

Rev. Dr. Ed Donnell, Parish Associate 

edd@aggienetwork.com 

Rob Clemmer, Office Administrator 

rob@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Director of Music: Diane Rydell 

diane_bepc@outlook.com 

Admin. Assistant:  Dedy Traver  

dedy@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Housekeeping:  Margaret Trivette 

BEPC Preschool: A.C. Marriott, Director 

acmarriott@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 
 

Office Telephone: 828-898-5406 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERIVCES 

9:30 am Sunday School 

11:00 am Worship -  traditional  

 

 

Hymns move us, donôt they?  Whether it is through soaring strains that 

position us alongside the glassy sea of Revelation, casting down golden 

crowns, or the quiet interlude that follows us on a trip to a garden alone, 

hymns have the power to lift us beyond ourselves and whisper the truths of 

God to our soul.   

 

Hymnals collect all of those moments-- those truths-- and allow us to 

worship through music and poetry---gathering all of our remembered 

moments into one volume, and inviting us to visit and revisit those moments.   

 

Ask someone about their favorite hymnal, and it is usually not the one 

currently in use.  I have seen people grow misty over their favorite hymnal, 

watched their eyes focus on some far-off point when they enjoyed the hymn 

singing of their youth.  As a child of the ó70ôs, the hymnal I grew up with 

was called the Worshipbook, and it was all Iôd ever known.  But old-timers 

in my youth could grow misty over their previous hymnal, and recall the 

órealô hymns they missed, hymns from their childhood.  Fast-forward to the 

time when the Worshipbook was replaced with the óblueô hymnal, and the 

emphasis was on gathering together the old hymns that had been lost through 

the Worshipbook, and mixing in some new hymns that might take us to new 

places.   After some time, living with the óblueô hymnal, I heard people grow 

misty over the Worshipbook, and long for the days of its use. 

 

Now we have a new opportunity through our new hymnals, to hear Godôs 

word through the poetry and music of its as-yet-undiscovered pages.  I am 

delighted to begin this journey, and I will be found, most weeks, thumbing 

my way through its crisp new pages.  Like you, perhaps, I will look for the 

hymn that we sang at my Fatherôs funeral, the hymn that we sang at my 

weddingðthose hymns which have earned a place in my personal hymnal of 

life.  Who knows, I might even have the experience of seeing people grow 

misty over the óblueô hymnal!   Mostly, I am looking forward to greeting old 

hymn friends, and discovering new ones as we listen for Godôs word to us 

through our new hymnal, and as together we ñsing to the Lord a new song!ò 

 

                                                    Rev. Leslie M. Piper, Associate Pastor  

                      Glory to God 

The new hymn book, ñGlory to Godò,  will be dedicated on Christ the 

King Sunday, November 20th during the 11am worship service. 



 

 

     Opportunities To Learn And Grow 

                                   Faith Seekersô Class 
 

About the Faith Seekersô Class:  Explore various issues, using music, video and conversation. 

                                                     Food:  Coffee and snacks provided (usually) 

                                      Money:  Receives an offering for good causes and needs 

                                         Time:  9:30 AM  

For the first three weeks before we begin our advent series, we will turn to our ñWired Wordò series where 

headlines are studied for their implications for the Christian faith.   
 

November 13:  Backstage at the Golden Globes: ñSacredness, Responsibility and Looking into the  

                         Human Soulò ï how TV and films affect us as Christians 

November 20:  ñGod Prepared my Heart Says Olympian Who Helped Fallen Competitor.ò   

                         How Abby AôGostino chose service over winning. 

November 27:  We begin our Advent series:  Names for the Messiah.  Information below: 

                          In Isaiah 9:6, a divine utterance is given to us using four royal titles; Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God,    

             Everlasting Father, and Prince of Peace. Names for the Messiah ponders each title and how the people   

             understood it then, how Jesus did or did not fulfill the title, and how Christians interpret Jesus as     

             representative of that title. Christians have claimed from the beginning that Jesus was the Messiah foretold in  

             the Old Testament. In this study, best-selling author Walter Brueggemann tackles the questions: What were 

  these expectations? and Did Jesus fulfill them? 

 

 

For November, the Comfort Makers chose Ron and Libby McGowan for their 

dedication.  A fun, plaid blanket perfectly suits Ron and Libby as they are 

deeply rooted in their Scottish heritage and Ron was President of the 

Grandfather Highland Games for several years.  The couple has served our 

church well, and Ron is currently our treasurer.  Over the past year, the two 

have endured difficult times as Libby was struck with a very serious illness.  

Three hospitals and a stay at Life Care later, Libby is now home and the two 

are grateful to once again be at their own house with their charming little dog, 

ñLaLa.ò  The Comfort Makers dedicate this November plaid comforter to the 

McGowans for their service and for their teaching us all how to endure hard 

times with dignity and strength. 

                                        ñA Christmas Carolò is Coming to Banner Elk! 

 

In a performance concert that you, your family and friends will not want to miss,  national storyteller TIM 

LOWRY will immerse you in Charles Dickensôs beloved Christmas story, A Christmas Carol. Mark your 

calendar for Sunday, December 11th at 4:00 p.m. in the Banner Elk Presbyterian Church sanctuary.  

Cookies and spiced tea will be served in the King Fellowship Hall following the performance. BEPC,  

under the sponsorship of the Session and the Worship Arts Committee, is providing this special one- time 

offering as a Christmas gift to the community, so spread the word. 

 

Tim immerses himself in his characters and will then bring you fully into the experience. Even though this 

is a well known classic, audiences across the continent have raved about how he brings to life a story and 

a message of Christmas like no other media. Accomplished as an interpreter in Charleston SC, a beloved teller in elementary 

schools and a delighter of adults with tales, history and stories, Tim will be your new best friend. 

 

Tim is a native of Kentucky and has lived in the Charleston SC area since 1993. Tim, now a full time storyteller, trained as a 

teacher.  He and his wife (who is also a teacher) have two daughters. 

                                Comfort Makers 

                          We Are Connectedé.. 

                                                               The Daniel Plan - Fall Restart 
 

We continue to meet as a group to learn about new healthy eating habits that result in stronger bodies.  

Weight loss is part of the goal, but beyond that, the group discusses how to add to exercise, tricks for  

eating healthy and generally preparing our bodies to better serve God.  Meetings are at 3:30 pm on 

Wednesdays in the Margaret Tate Parlor and all are welcome. If you would like to join us, email Janet 

Speer at speerj@lmc.edu.   

                             Thinking Towards Christmas 
 

 

At every turn weôre reminded that ñChristmas is just around the corner,ò and many of us begin having thoughts about  ñWhat-will -

we-give-to-family-and-friends-this-year?ò.  Our Presbyterian Mission Agency may have just the answers we need! They have pre-

pared a beautiful little catalog describing small ways we can make life-changing differences through various projects, a few of 

which are listed below: 

¶ Family of chickens which provide an ongoing food source.  $25 

¶ Pair of goats which enhance food security and nutrition to those who need it most. $178 

¶ Bag of seeds to start a small nursery or home garden, providing communities sustenance and hope.  $30 

¶ Emergency Life Kit, giving a life-line to someone struggling to survive by providing a tarpaulin, 2 blankets, 2 cans of water, high 

protein biscuits and soap.  $125 

¶ Ten jerry cans to provide an easier method of transporting water for daily living.  $20 

¶ Water filter to provide a family with safe water and keep empty water bottles out of local landfills.  $50 

¶ 2-3 weeksô supply of winter heating fuel for a refugee family.  $60 

 

These are just a sampling of items of ministry suggested by our denomination.  Pease see the catalogs which are available in the church re-

ception area.  Perhaps your family or group might like to consider some of these ways to express love during our coming Advent Season. A 

thoughtful question we might ponder:  WHOSE BIRTHDAY IS IT, ANYWAY? 

         --Tony Fortune, Chairman -Mission Committee 

                                       Responding to Devastated Areas 
 

Traditionally BEPC joins our denomination in responding to disasters through our One Great Hour of 

Sharing offering taken each Easter.  But we have heard the urgent call for more assistance due to recent 

flooding, and our church family has stepped up to help. The Adult Sunday School Class has been in 

touch with pressing needs in the Baton Rouge area brought to their attention by Rev. Ted Roeling, a 

Presbyterian minister who attends our church in summer.  The class has been collecting offerings to 

benefit those needs. 
  

Also, the Mission Committee wants you to know that you are contributing $1,000 to Coastal Carolina 

                         Presbytery to directly assist our own Lyndsay Ennisôs hometown area of Elizabethtown, NC, which  

                                     has been greatly affected by severe flooding from Hurricane Matthew.  
  

We will continue to help reach out with assistance whenever possible, and can be assured that our love, concern and help affirm 

the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance motto:  OUT OF CHAOS HOPE. 

                      REMEMBER THE TIME CHANGE!!      

   
            Donôt Forget to turn back your  clocks one hour Saturday night, as  

            Daylight Savings Time ends at 2AM November 6th!  Otherwise, youôll   

           be early for church!  This is a good time to change the batteries in your smoke detectors. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clipart+stained+glass+windows&view=detailv2&&id=87DA055D5F891C8449BBC79158559D52836E2F64&selectedIndex=202&ccid=NA5EajcU&simid=608047879923960470&thid=OIP.M340e446a3714c74d2e7e9df23780b191o0
mailto:speerj@lmc.edu
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clipart+time+change&view=detailv2&&id=307EC960E9C6CEC4372BC523D3B545471CD4C4F7&selectedIndex=53&ccid=7UVk0UO%2f&simid=608014589734422395&thid=OIP.Med4564d143bf37f91b188fe103faa46ao0


 

 

Volunteers are needed for Children's Worship during the 11:00 church service.  We are looking for 

volunteers who can lead the children through a brief worksheet based on the day's Scriptures  The 

material is provided by the Christian Education committee and requires minimal preparation.  The 

material and instructions can be picked up in the church office anytime after 1pm on Thursdays or on 

Sunday mornings.  The children will leave the service after the pastorôs time for the children and will 

return to the service after the sermon. Christian Educationôs goal is to find 12 to 14 volunteers who 

would be willing to teach one Sunday every quarter.  If you are willing to volunteer, a sign up sheet 

for the next quarter is on the bookshelf in the main hallway or please let Denise Powell at  

828-260-8622 or one of the Christian Education Committee members know.  Thank you for your 

service to our children. 

                  Thanksgiving Turkey Boxes            

 

                                    Are You  a Parent of a Preschooler? 
 

Banner Elk Presbyterian is sponsoring P.O.P. (Parents of Preschoolers).  All parents with  

preschool children are invited to participate. P.O.P. is a program that provides child care, a meal 

for parents, fellowship and a Bible study. The group usually meets twice a month on Sunday  

evenings 5:30-7:15 pm in the fellowship hall.  The next meeting is November 27th.  Both church 

members and friends are welcome.                   

 

Currently the Bible Study is the gospel of Mark, chapters 4 and 5. .  Ed Donnell, a Parish Associate for BEPC and his wife, 

Cathy Richmond, are the leaders. 

 

Please let Ed or Cathy know that you are planning to attend so that they can plan for child care and meal preparation.   

Your children should be fed prior to coming to P.O.P. 

 

 

                                                  The Thanksgiving Turkey Box program is underway. The Reaching Avery Ministries (RAM) 

Emergency Food Pantry has provided us with brief descriptions of 45 very poor and needy 

 families, so that we may select and provide the groceries for their Thanksgiving weekend.  

These 45 families are in dire straits. Without our help, they will be eating very meager rations on 

a day when the rest of us celebrate and give thanks for all God's blessings including an  

abundance of food.. Our church will provide funds to obtain a frozen turkey for each family, but 

we do not budget for other food items. Therefore, we are seeking help from individuals and  

families within BEPC to anonymously provide all the extras so these families can enjoy a  

Thanksgiving feast and great leftovers for the Thanksgiving weekend. If you can possibly assist 

in this effort to help the families in need in Avery County, we would appreciate it, and these 

folks would certainly be grateful.  

 

Individual "family profiles" are available for our congregation after worship services November 6 and November 13.  All the 

grocery boxes must be delivered to the church by Sunday, November 20. If you do not live in the local area, but can see fit to 

help, you may contribute funds for the cause (about $75 will provide for a typical family). Any donations for the project should 

be annotated for "Thanksgiving Turkey Boxes", and placed in the collection plate, or mailed to Banner Elk  

Presbyterian Church, PO Box 158, Banner Elk, NC 28604. Thank you for your support of this important ministry. 

 

           Larry Zimmer 

 

 

On a lovely sunny Sunday morning recently, some members of the congregation gathered for a brief groundbreaking at the site 

of the new parking area across from the church.  The choir led everyone in a hymn which was followed by a prayer by Rev. 

Feild Russell.  Several members of the ñPark and Playò committee were on hand to dig in with a shovel for the actual ground-

breaking (Paul OôConnell, Rudy Kohler, Mary and Chuck Dickinson, as well as Feild).  If you havenôt been following the pro-

gress of this project, stop by sometime and see whatôs been done in a very short time! 

              Park & Play Project  Is Underway! 

 

 

Just in time for Christmas, the Worship Arts Ministry is offering a new set of greeting 

cards.  Each card has a beautiful piece of artistry on the front, with information on the artist 

and the church, and a scripture verse on the back.  These will be on sale for $10 for a pack-

age of 10.  This is only to recoup expenses for the publication.  The cards should be avail-

able in the office in early November. 

                New  Greeting Cards! 

                    Childrenôs Sunday School 

                    P.O.P.  (Parents of Preschoolers) 

x-apple-data-detectors://1

